
Notices Please send any input for next week to Sue in the Benefice office on 
info@beneficeoflangelei.org.uk by noon on Wednesday 

and copy it to StMarysApsleyEnd@gmail.com. 

Appointment of Team Vicar 
We are delighted that The Revd Dr Diana Stretton 
has been appointed to the team with special 
responsibility for Holy Trinity, subject to completion of 
the legal formalities. 
Diana’s Licensing and Installation service has been 
scheduled for Thursday 24th April, 2025 at 7.30pm.  
Please save the date and remember Diana and her 
husband Chris in your prayers. 

  
Pray Hemel 
Saturday 1st February we meet at AFC (Adeyfield 
Free Church, located on the Maylands Plaza in the 
heart of the Maylands Business Park HP2 4GZ) where 
refreshments will be served from 8am with worship 
starting at 8.30 am. 
 

If you park in the upper, entrance level, please 
register your car at the church to avoid a fine. 
If you park at the lower level go to the far end 
nearest the church; please use spaces labelled AFC. 
 

Some of my friends are enjoying (?) a Dry January; 
seems the weather didn't get the e-mail. Whatever 
you are doing, rejoice, enjoy and even have fun. 
 

Bob ,  pp the PH team 
 

Fun Wine Tasting at Holy Trinity 
Saturday 8th February at 7.30 pm  £15 
Contact Terry or Kathy 07748 555333 
 

Sponsorship for our organists 
Our organist today, Peter Lipman, is 
sponsored by an anonymous person. 
If you enjoy having the organ 
accompany our worship you too can 
be a sponsor.  You can mark a 
Birthday, Anniversary or a notable 
event or just because.  

Please contact one of the churchwardens – Harry 
G-B or Sylvia Low for more information. 
 

Donate to St Mary’s 
Please support St Mary’s by using the QR code 
below to donate. Thank you. 

 
 

Foodbanks at St Mary’s and St B’s 
St Mary’s foodbank is open 12.30-2.30 on Tuesdays and 
10.00 -12.00 on Thursdays with a community café serving 
simple hot food. St Benedict’s foodbank is open  
Wednesdays 9.30-11.30. 
Donations of in date non-perishable, unopened food or 
household essentials are much appreciated eg  LL Milk, 
Pasta Sauce, Tin Meat/Beans & Sausages or see needs list: 
either to the church or to Dunelm gratefully received.   
 

Assistance at all foodbanks gratefully received.  
If you can help, do come and see us. 
 
 

Welcome Boxes for Nascent House 
Thank you to everyone who has donated items for the 
welcome boxes. We are currently in need of packets of 
sweets, toothbrushes, pocket tissues, bars of soap, nail 
brushes, notelets, pens and boxes with lids (17l -25l). 
Please note items must not contain alcohol. If you would 
like further information about this scheme, please speak to 
Susan or Viv. 
 

Dates for your diary 
Sun 2nd Feb 4.30pm Candlemas Choral Evensong  
  at All Saints – all welcome. 
Sat 8th Feb 10am Fabric Committee Meeting 
Sat 8th Feb 3pm Western District Bell Ringers Meeting 
Sat 8th Feb 7.30pm Fun Wine Tasting at Holy Trinity 
Sun 16th Feb Messy Church 
Tues 4th Mar Lent Course Week 1 at Vicarage 
Tues 11th Mar Lent Course Week 2 at Vicarage 
Sun 16th Mar Messy Church 
Tues 18th Mar Lent Course Week 3 at Vicarage 
Tues 25th Mar Lent Course Week 4 at Vicarage 
Tues 1st Apr Lent Course Week 5 at Vicarage 
Tues 
 

Rotas - Who's doing what when 
 26th January 2nd February 
 9.30 Eucharist 9.30 Eucharist 

Music Peter Lipman Mark Terry 

Warden Harry G-B Sylvia Low 

Sides duty Colin Rivett Laura G-B 

Welcomer Monda Ajazi Viv Hagel 

Reader Susan Rivett Melanie Henley 

Prayers/ 
Intercessions Ian Dixon Viv Hagel 

Offertory N/A 
Lillian Hepwood & 
Fiona Ellison 

Chalice N/A Jim Aylott 

2nd Counter Roger Witts Peter Bladon 

Refreshments Susan & Colin Rivett Jeanie & David Agg 

Sunday School   

Sue Bassett 23/01/2025 
 


